
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2016 BRPC Annual Meeting 

December 2016  BRPC Bulletin Volume 2  

BRPC Bulletin  

 
BRPC Executive 

Board  
 

 
 

Murray Bruer  

Mayor 

City of Truesdale 

Chairman 

 

Hubert Kluesner  
Associate Commissioner 

Warren County 

Vice-Chairman 

 

Steven Deves 

Administrator 

Montgomery City 

Secretary 

 

Mark Cross  

Mayor 

City of Troy 

Treasurer 

 

Ryan Poston  

Presiding Commissioner 

Montgomery County 

 

Dan Colbert  

Presiding Commissioner 

Lincoln County 

 

 

Serving Lincoln,  
Montgomery & Warren 

Counties in  

East-Central Missouri 

111 Steinhagen 

PO Box 429 

Warrenton, MO  63383 

Phone:  636.456.3473 

Fax:  636.456.2329 
www.boonslick.org 

 

The Boonslick Regional Planning Commission 

general membership held its annual meeting 

on Wednesday, December 7, 2016.  Dr. 

Merjjena (Merj) B. Hemp was the guest    

presenter for the evening.  

  

Dr. Hemp holds B.A. and M.A. degrees in 

Communication Studies and a Ph.D in     

Curriculum & Instruction from New Mexico 

State University.  She published her first book Beyond the Shadow of 3000 Pairs of Shoes:  A 

story of Hopelessness, Persistence, and Survival in 2014. The book describes her experiences 

growing up during martial law in the Philippines under the Marcos regime and her life in 

the United States. 

 

Dr. Hemp spoke to the membership 

about the importance of communica-

tion, particularly for elected officials in 

local communities.  She also encour-

aged everyone to take a moment to be 

present and òjust breatheó as our lives 

have become so busy. 

 

Currently, Dr. Hemp is working on a project in which she engag-

es communities in hard conversations about how our lives have 

significantly changed after 9/11, as well as pressing issues the 

world is facing today.  Having married a serviceman, Dr. Hemp 

has a strong appreciation for veterans, advocating for them by 

participating in Jump for the Vets.  It is her hope to bring attention 

to the sacrifices and service of veterans and the fact that many of 

them are struggling.  She shared video of some of her skydiving 

experiences with the group.   

 

Dr. Hemp offered a unique perspective concerning being able to 

live in the United States.  This country offers great opportunities 

for individuals to achieve success and realize their dreams.  Not 

everyone in this world is so fortunate. We thank Dr. Hemp for 

her time and for sharing her thoughts with the BRPC membership, and wish her success 

with her future projects.  More information can be seen at http://merjhemp.com/  
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